GSFF Meeting 1 – Winter Quarter 2005 – January 14, 2005

· introduction of “new” and “old” department representatives/GSFF officers

· GSAC updates:

· holding school-wide vote on increase of student activity fee – participation strongly encouraged – remind all grad students – need increase, e.g. to fund conference travel – vote possible until January 18th
· working on event for all graduate students at DU to meet GSAC and other GSAs officers and get to know different students associations

· background info for new representatives:

1. GSAC stands for Graduate Student Association Council = umbrella org. for all GSAs (stands for Graduate Student Association), e.g. GSFF – GSAC are the ones, who communicate matters to Board of Trustees, DU President etc. and distribute the money to individual GSAs

2. GSFF (Graduate Students of the Four Faculties) is one of the two largest GSAs 

· Travel Reimbursement Applications:

· for all conferences between (and including) November 18th, 2004 and March 11th, 2005 have to be HANDED IN by students to their department representatives on March 11th by 11 a.m. ---- GSFF will hold last meeting and evaluate the applications on March 11th at 12 pm. --- NO LATE APPLICATIONS will be accepted

· Financial Report:

· so far only what is left from last quarter (held back for GSFF purposes other than reimbursements): $200.05 

· winter quarter fund allocation has not gone through yet

· due to lack of man power, fundraising is on hold (several ideas would not work out, e.g. calendar or T-shirt sale)

· instead use $200.05 for GSFF-wide event before spring break – representatives should think of ideas for this event 

· Vice Provost letters:

· why: VP wants to cut large sum of money ($6000 per year for GSFF) starting next year (would go to GSAC and not be distributed to sub-GSAs or no money at all) 

· in order to continue getting this money or other/more funding, GSFF president will write letter to VP, DU president, Department Chairs indicating how important funding for conference travel is – all Department reps should write a letter of similar format indicating how conference travel is important to their respective departments/students 

· also every rep should send GSFF President (jmorris3@du.edu) their respective department’s chairs contact info (full name, name of department, phone number, e-mail), because chairs will be informed before sending the final letters

· timeline as of yet: have letters to VP sent out by the end of winter quarter 2005

· This quarter only three meeting total:  Department representatives cannot miss more than one meeting for the department’s students to qualify for travel reimbursement

· NEXT MEETING: February 11th, 2005 at 12.00 pm. in Commerce Room in Driscoll Center behind Jazzman’s Café, next to the bathrooms (it’s on the northern side of the Driscoll bridge) 

